 Clackamas River Water PRoviders

MEETING MINUTES 

February 7, 2018
Attendance:

Suzanne DeLorenzo, Clackamas River Water

John Goodrich, City of Tigard

Wade Hathhorn, North Clackamas County Water Commission 

Dave Stone, City of Estacada

Sarah Jo Chaplen, Oak Lodge Water Services

Kelly Stacey, Oak Lodge Water Services
Kim Swan, Clackamas River Water Providers

Christine Hollenbeck, Clackamas River Water Providers
Agenda

Approval of  December CRWP Meeting Notes 

CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2018-19

Regional Water Providers Consortium Committees

Program Update
Member Roundtable
Approval of December Meeting Notes

John Goodrich made a motion to approve the minutes for the December CRWP meeting.  Sarah Jo seconded the motion.  The motion passes unanimously. 
Public Comment

None

CRWP Proposed Budget for FY 2018-19

Kim walked the group over the proposed budget and member cost shares for FY 2019-19.  She said the biggest change this coming year was the CRW has decided to fully participate in both programs.  Kim told the group if there were any changes that needed to be made to the budget to let her know so that revision could be made.  She said her intent is to have the Board approve the budget at the April meeting.
Regional Water Providers Consortium Committees

Kim said that she had been trying to clarify with Rebecca Geisen what her and Chris' roles are in regarding to the RWPC.  Kim told the group that she and Chris participated in a number of RWPC committee on behalf of CRWP member's organization but many of these committees also have CRWP member staff participate on them as well so she wanted to clarify if members still wanted CRWP staff to participate on those committees.  She said that Rebecca also had concerns about redundant efforts especially around emergency management.  Everyone agreed that Consortium efforts are at the 30,000 foot level and that the CRWP efforts were the "boots on the ground". 
Program Updates
CRWP Spring TTX - Kim told the group that at the last meeting CRWP members said that they were interested in building on the RWPC interconnections table top exercise for this year's CRWP TTX.  
She shared with the group her initial thoughts on what this might look like and asked if CRWP member would be willing to designate some of their staff  to be on a TXX Planning Committee to help her design the exercise.  A number of staff people were identified that Kim said she would follow up with them.
Will Hornyak Living Streams CD - Christine gave everyone copies of the final Living Streams CD and told everyone that she was working to get the audio files onto the CRWP website. 
Member Roundtable
Estacada - They are building a new reservoir. 

CRW - Suzanne said that they are working on community outreach for their reservoir project.
Tigard - John said that Tigard was working on an IGA which will give them access to 15 MGD of capacity in the Willamette Water Supply system intake.  The intent is that Tigard would start using this water around 2035. 
Sunrise - They are in the process of building a new reservoir. 

OLWS - Saran Jo said that they have an RFP out for their Water Master Plan. 

Next CRWP meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, April 4th, 2018 from 9am – 11am at the NCCWC water treatment plant. 
